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Patty Kirby <pattykirby0@gmail.com>
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bartnote1@aol.com <bartnote1@aol.com> Mon, Aug 9, 2021 at 10:21 PM
Reply-To: bartnote1@aol.com
To: "patty.a.kirby@gmail.com" <patty.a.kirby@gmail.com>

-----Original Message-----

From: Psych2124 <psych2124@aol.com>

To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

Cc: councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org <councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org>

Sent: Mon, Aug 9, 2021 12:28 pm

Subject: Council File number 21-0470 Case No. CHC-2020-7764-HCM


Dear Honorable PLUM Committee:

 I urge the PLUM Committee to adopt the nomination by the Cultural Heritage Commission on April 15th, 2021, without
any revisions, for Studio City Golf and Tennis Club to be included in the list of Historical-Cultural Monuments according
to the CHC staff findings as written. 
The CHC determined " that the property conforms with the definition of a Monument pursuant to Section 22.171.7 of
the Los Angeles Administrative Code.
As a property that for generations has been open to everyone regardless of age,
gender, and ethnicity for an affordable price without membership dues, Weddington Golf and Tennis is in a unique
position between a public, municipal course and a private country club. 
Weddington Golf & Tennis complemented and supported surrounding suburban development in Studio City.
Weddington Golf & Tennis stands out for its planned landscape, specifically, the number and application of over 350
palm, eucalyptus, and pine trees, to define the fairways.
Any proposed demolition of this excellent example of a post
WW II Era recreational facility will result in a significant loss to the heritage of Studio City.
 I urge you to protect this iconic Studio City landmark for future generations. 

 Sincerely, 

Peter J. Weingold, M.D.
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